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September 2015
Dear Families,

Welcome to a new school year! This is a dynamic year of growth and learning. It is a year filled with fun, adventure and challenges. There is so much to learn this year, and every minute will count! This letter will hopefully answer a few of the frequently asked questions regarding the grade 1 program. If you need to notify me of any special concerns for your child, please contact me at the school by phone at: 905-398-7945 ext.110, by note in your child’s agenda, or by email at jamie.burton@yrdsb.ca (on the contact page on our classroom website).

School/Class Schedule:

The school day begins at 9:05am and ends at 3:35pm. Lunch time is 12:55 to 1:55 every day. Upon arrival, if coming by car or walking, your child must enter the school property by going around to the back of the school. Please make sure that your child is not walking through the school unsupervised until the school bell rings to signal that school has begun. At the end of the day, the students will be dismissed from the back north door. Please do not come into the school to meet your child at the classroom door. For safety reasons, individuals who enter the school must sign in at the office. If you would like to pick up your child early for an appointment, you must go to the office first. The office will contact me and I will send your child to the office for an early dismissal. 
Your child also needs to come to school prepared to learn. A good night’s sleep followed by a healthy breakfast is essential for strong bodies and effective learning. You may notice your child beginning to challenge bedtime limits… please don’t give in.  Our morning snack time will be right before recess at approx. 10:30. This is why it is important that your child has a good breakfast each day! 
We will be continuing with our litterless lunch program and environmental initiatives again this year at MacLeod’s. Please send in substantial and healthy snacks in reusable containers. We are awaiting word on whether there will be a green bin program in effect. In the meantime, any garbage (e.g. wrappers) will be sent back home in your child’s lunch bag. Students will be taught what goes in a green bin but it would also help if you could reinforce this at home. During the day, students are welcome to have their water bottles at their desk. The only thing I ask is that the bottles are filled with ONLY water, no juice or milk please. It gets messy if spilled!

Classroom Essentials:

It is important that our classroom and school be kept clean. Please send indoor shoes with your child to use for the school year. Running shoes are the best as this will help your child to be prepared for gym. Please write your child’s name on the shoe with permanent marker. Make sure that these shoes are Velcro if your child is not sure how to tie shoes.  Please do not send sandals or Crocs.
The students will have Gym on DAY 3 and 5. Please ensure that your child is wearing the appropriate clothing and footwear for those days. 
Your child will also need to have an extra set of clothes (shirt, pants, socks, underwear) at school in case of emergencies. Please put the extra set of clothes into a large, labelled Ziploc bag. If your child comes home wearing these clothes, please return a new set the next day to replace them.

The list below is a suggested list of school supplies. *Please note: Pencils, rulers, scissors, and glue will be provided.  I know many children are excited to buy new school supplies and use them at school. If you have purchased additional items, please set up a workspace at home for your child to use these materials. Too many materials at school become a distraction and an organizational disaster at this age! If you are sending school supplies with your child, ensure they are neatly labelled with name or initials.
It is suggested that your child bring the following to school:

· velcro indoor shoes (labelled clearly)
·  pencil sharpener (with cover)
· small pack of coloured pencils and markers – with small pencil case
              

· 8 ½ x 11 whiteboard (no bigger please) with whiteboard markers 
· 1 tissue box

· 1 roll of paper towel
Birthdays:

We will acknowledge each child’s birthday as a class. However, please do not send in treats for the students. At the end of the year, we will have a class party to properly celebrate all of the birthdays including the summer birthdays. 
Agendas:

Your child will receive an agenda the first day of school. The cost is $5.00. Students will use the agenda every day to record homework.  I would really appreciate your help in checking your child’s agenda every day. This agenda serves as a communication tool between the school, your child’s teachers and you, the parents. By you initialling it nightly I am aware that you have viewed your child’s agenda daily. Please ensure the agenda comes to school each day. 

Volunteers: 
If you are able to lend a hand in any way this year, whether it be coming into our class or helping by preparing materials at home, please fill in the form at the end of this letter and return it to me in your child’s agenda. Any help is welcome and greatly appreciated! My volunteer program usually begins in October when routines have been established.  

I hope that this school year holds days of happiness, pride and excitement for your child. Together we will form a partnership which will ensure success for your child; supporting the learning and celebrating the achievements both big and small. I look forward to meeting you personally. Please note that I have attached several important notices for you to read.  Hopefully these notices will answer many of your questions. I am looking forward to a terrific year ahead!
Mr. Burton  (
I know that many of you (including myself) dread the “to do list” to start the year off. Here is a check list to help ensure you have covered your end! Please have list completed by FRIDAY.  
_____ I have donated a tissue box and roll of paper towel.
_____ I have sent my child with school supplies (outlined in newsletter).
_____ I put a labelled Ziploc bag with extra clothes for my child, in his/her backpack.

_____ I have sent indoor shoes 
_____ I have enclosed payment for the cost of my child’s agenda in the baggie.

_____ I have filled out and returned the Technology form in the baggie.

_____ I have filled out and returned the Photo Permission form in the baggie.

_____ I am interested in volunteering. Please contact me when I am needed.

_____ I have completed the Parent Homework and returned in my child’s agenda.
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Mr. Burton’s Information Technology Corner
This year, I am not only excited to teach grade one but I am also excited to incorporate technology into our classroom. Your child will experience new and exciting ways to learn through computers, digital cameras and the SMART Board. To start you off, please feel free to visit our class website at: mrburtons.weebly.com  

To better understand the needs of every student, I am asking that you fill out this brief survey to help me determine the best programming for our class. Thank you for your support!
Parent/Guardian Technology Survey

Parent Name: __________________________
          Child’s Name: ___________________

1. What is your opinion about technology in the classroom?

· Not necessary

· Necessary but not essential

· Essential – should not commit significant funds

· Essential – should be state-of-the-art technology

2. Do you have a computer at home?



yes     or     no

3. Do you have internet access at home?


yes     or     no

4. Do you have a printer at home?



yes     or     no
5. My child plays games on a home computer.


yes    or     no

6. To reduce classroom waste, I will be posting newsletters and homework on the classroom website. 
             If this is inconvenient for you, please let me know by commenting below.
7. Please provide your e-mail for parent-teacher communication.
__________________________________________
Additional Comments:

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
( Thank you for completing this survey! (
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Dear Parents/Guardians:

Throughout the year, I would like to photograph and record the students for various activities. I will take photos of the students during class time and during special events and field trips. Please complete the permission form below to allow your child to participate in activities that will be recorded. 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Burton

I give my child, ________________________________________, permission to be photographed/recorded participating in class activities and performances.

I do not give permission for my child, ______________________________, to be photographed/recorded participating in class activities and performances.

______________________________



________________

              Parent Signature






  Date
Classroom website:


mrburtons.weebly.com








Please return by tomorrow!








Grade 1 Permission Form








